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Netball East 

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Saturday 11th June 2016
Venue: Cambridge Regional College, Cambridge at 13.30
Chair:   

Cheryl Danson OBE    (CD)
Minute Secretary:
Florence Jones
    (FJ)
Present - Voting: 

	Alison Brightman - Cranfield NC
	John Pitts - Eastwood NC

	Ann Croft - Norfolk County Vice Chair
	Judith Walton - Bassetts NC

	Anne Goodman - Star NC
	Julia Burrows - Stevenage Storm NC

	Brian Worrell - Shelley NC
	Juliet Francis - Rockets NC

	Carole Titmuss X 2 - Turnford NC & Cheshunt NC
	Karen Neal - Cherry Hinton NC

	Catherine Blee - Cambourne NC
	Kate Humphreys - Billericay NC

	Clair Fiddaman X 2 - Suffolk County Chair & Ipswich Ladies NC
	Lee Cook - Wodson Park NC

	Dawn Bullimore - Brookshaw NC
	Linda Swain - Comberton NC

	Donna Cooper - Stowmarket NC
	Lynda Barker - Knights NC

	Donna Eagling - SETNA County Chair
	Maureen Lee - Chelmsford NC

	Gloria Keech X 2 - Mavericks & 

Bedfordshire County Chair
	Naomi Zielinska - Co-Jags

	Heather Nolan - 
	Olivia Petherick - Cambridgeshire County Chair

	Janice Cook - Hertfordshire County Chair
	Pippa Hamer - MK Netters NC

	Jo Edmundson - Mulbridge NC
	Susan Bailey - Christchurch Ladies NC


Present – Nonvoting:

	Ade Adedoja
	Jan Burke

	Aimee Hatley
	Jan Newton

	Aimee Hatley (Father)
	Jasmin Bonsu-Hefford

	Allan Brown
	Jayne Dunn

	Almena Theobald
	Jemma Youens

	Amie Brown
	Jennifer List

	Becky Knights
	Jenny Day

	Bethany Dix
	Jo Wickham

	Carly Snow
	June Snellin

	Carole Titmuss
	Karl List

	Cassie Wildey
	Kim Mackie

	Chantelle Hankin
	Maggie Jackson MBE

	Chantelle Patterson
	Mark Wickham

	Cheryl Danson
	Mia Kersey

	Chloe Anderson
	Mike Bedford

	Chloe Merell
	Natasha Di-Tella

	Christine Beasley
	Oliver Buncombe

	Chris Laundy
	Phoebe Wickham

	Clair Gale
	Rosa Smith

	Clare Ambrose
	Sachel Grant

	Clare Gunns
	Sam Brown

	Clive Kersey
	Sarah Beattie

	Courtney Ferns
	Sarah Hill

	Craig Dunn
	Sarah Lawson

	Danielle Coe
	Sewa Adedoja

	David Fuller
	Sophia List

	Deb Linnett
	Sue Brown

	Ellie Hobbs
	Sue Kersey

	Emily Hefford
	Sue Mappledoram

	Emma Linnett
	Tayo Adedoja

	Fiona Fuller
	Toni Wright-Brown

	Floria Marshall
	Tracey Butcher

	Florrie Jones
	Tracey Fisher

	Georgina Fisher
	Yemi Adedoja

	Georgia Dunn
	Yyonne Adshead

	Gilliam Fuller
	

	Ian Burrows
	

	Jackie Jay
	

	


Apologies:
	Anne Harper
	Kendra Slawinski OBE

	Anne Miles
	Lindsay Satori

	Carol  Bull
	Lucy Ponting

	Colin Povey
	Maureen Ball

	Ellie Rattu
	Mel Barkess

	Faye Trigg
	Paul Clark

	Gwen Foster
	Rebecca Gray

	Jean Stone
	Robert Palmer

	Joanna Adams
	Sheelagh Redpath

	Katie Bowen
	Zoe Lynch


CHAIRMAN’S WELCOME 
The Chairman, Cheryl Danson (CD) welcomed all the voting and non-voting members, EN Life Members and guests.  She gave a special welcome to Gloria Keech & Maggie Jackson, Hertfordshire Mavericks who are in attendance as the keynote speakers. 
Cheryl confirmed that copies of the AGM 2015 minutes and 2016 Board reports have already been circulated. Spare copies are available if required.
Florence Jones (FJ) confirmed that there were 31 voting members present. 
1. Apologies for absence

(FJ) confirmed that 20 apologies had been received.

2. Minutes of the AGM Saturday 13th June 2015
The minutes of the AGM held on 13th June 2015 had been previously circulated. The Chairman asked for any amendments.  With 3 spelling mistakes identified, the minutes were signed as a true and correct to record. FJ to amend and make the corrections.
Proposed by: Carole Titmuss (Turnford NC) and seconded by Brian Worrell (Shelley NC).

Agreed unanimously.
3. Matters arising

There were no matters arising.

4. Chairman’s Remarks

CD thanked all the members for their continued support.  The East region has had another successful year. During this year we will be looking at the structure of the Regional Board, Technical Support Groups and Mavericks Board and structures to ensure that we are fit for purpose going forward and that we can share expertise to jointly benefit from the knowledge that our volunteers have to offer. One of the priorities for the region this year has been succession planning. We organised a recruitment campaign inviting volunteers to provide expressions of interest. The region received an overwhelming response. The applicants will be considered for roles within the region, county and Mavericks. CD thanked the RMB for their support and dedication over the past year and SB and FJ for their assistance with the RMB business.


5. Reports

i) Accounts for period ending 31st August 2015:
The accounts were circulated prior to the AGM. 

Proposal to accept the accounts:

Proposed by: John Pitts (Finance and Business Director) and seconded by Clair Fiddaman (Suffolk County Chair)
Agreed unanimously. 

ii) TSG Achievements

All TSG’s gave a brief summary of their achievements. 
Mike Bedford advised that it has been another successful season in the RCL. He gave congratulations on the following:  
· Billericay were again RCL champions and progressed to the play off finals and achieved Premier League status and will take their place in PL division 3 next season
· Regional Schools was dominated by schools from Hertfordshire but included a school from Norfolk at the National finals for the first time in many seasons. At the National finals 5th place by Berkhamsted School at under 19 and St Edmunds College at under 14 were the regions good performances
· U16 and U14 Regional Clubs again saw Turnford from Herts dominate winning both age groups and for the first time in many seasons a club from Cambridgeshire Co-Jags qualified for the National finals.
· The outstanding performance by one of the Regions teams goes to Berkhamsted School under 14s who not only won the Regional round of National Schools but went on to become National champions in March.
June Snellin Officiating TSG gave a brief overview of her report.  It has been a challenging year.  The East region umpires and mentoring support has been provided regularly for Mavericks Open and NPL training and matches, county and regional screening and regional performance match days. JS explained the results from each of the umpiring awards across the region; Youth Umpiring Award had 118 passes, Beginner 93 passes, C Award 65 passes, B award 8 passes and A/B Written results 12 passes. JS explain that there was only one B award course help this season which was very successful. Two reginal umpires continue to officiate Superleague with a number of officiating in Premier League 1, 2 and 3. JS then congratulated Jackie Mizon and Gary Burgess for their continued success in Super League and their selection to umpire the NSL Grand Final in May.
Sarah Beattie (Regional Manager) gave a brief summary on coaching in the absence of a Coaching TSG lead. She advised that the region is continuing to work closely with Hertfordshire Mavericks providing coaching opportunities and delivering bespoke coaching workshops.   A Mavericks coaching workshop was successfully delivered this morning.  There are plans for next year to extend further opportunities to grassroots coaches and performance coaches.  SB also explained that the regional coaching conference was unfortunately cancelled. There are plans to continue to deliver Netball Technical Skill Workshops and High 5 across the region. The region has delivered 2 Back to Netball Coach Support evenings. SB advised that the number of coaches qualified in the East from April 2015-March 2016 are as follows; 105 new UKCC Level 1 coaches, 65 new UKCC Level 2 coaches and 17 upgraded UKCC Level 2 coaches. 
Chris Laundy gave a summary of the performance report and highlighted the great achievements of many athletes; George Fisher has been announced in the England U21 and Mavericks Senior Squads. Sewa Adedoja, Zara Everitt and Ellie Rattu were selected for National Academy. Katie Bowen, Ellie Kelk and Phoebe Parker were selected for National Potential Academy. Emily Gulvin (captain) and Katie Bowen were selected into Surrey Storm NPL, Ellie Newman (captain) and Hannah Morgan were selected into Loughborough Lightning NPL and Chris highlighted that Beth Dix, Lucy Girdlestone and Jasmine Latham won Gold Medals at U18 NETS Indoor World Cup in Australia. A great achievement for our East athletes. Chris gave her thanks to all the performance coaches, athletes and their parents for their hard work and continued support. 
John Pitts gave a brief summary of his report on finance and business. JP explained that he had been treasurer for 20 years. He informed the meeting that affiliation income in 1996 was £1500 most of which came from schools, now the income is £14,500 of which only a small portion comes from schools. This shows a large growth in membership over 20 years. In this time we have managed to achieve many successes. In 2001, the Regional Clubs League was created and Brian Worrell confirmed the East was the first Regional League in the Country. It has enabled us to do many different things; it has enabled us to create grant schemes to help coaches achieve their qualifications, help with mentoring schemes, and an increase in talent across the region. JP expressed the words of John F Kennedy to close his report; ‘It’s not what you’re county can do for you but what you can do for your country’.
Sarah Beattie (Regional Manager) gave a brief summary of highlights within the East region from the past year. 
Cheryl gave her sincere thanks to all the Technical Support Group leads, EN staff, Netball Development Officers, County Chairs and Regional Management Board. 

iii) Adoption of the Annual report

Cheryl asked for a proposer and seconder for adopting the Annual reports.  

Proposed by: Dawn Bullimore (East Essex) and seconded by 
Pippa Hamer (MK Netters NC).


Agreed unanimously.

6. Appointment of Auditor

John Pitts confirmed that Mr Robert Palmer, our auditor, will be standing down but he will audit the accounts for the year ending August 2016. JP confirmed the company who would be auditing the accounts next year are Messrs Berg Kaprow Lewis LLP (Subject to clearance by BKL Compliance).
Proposal to appoint Messrs Berg Kaprow Lewis LLP as auditors. 

Proposed by: Brian Worrell (Shelley NC) and seconded by Gloria Keech (Bedfordshire County Chair). 

Agreed unanimously. 
7. Constitutional Change
CD explained there was a proposal to change the constitution - section 3.2 (IV) as follows:

All individuals that are affiliated to a club within the Region; or as an Independent Registered Participant to a county within the Region or an Honorary Life Member of England netball and who is resident within the Region.
Proposed by: RMB and seconded by Anne Croft (Norfolk County Vice Chair). 

Agreed unanimously.

 8. Election of Board Members

CD advised of the following elections and appointments to the RMB:

John Pitts (JP-Finance and Business Manager) gave notice last year of his intention to stand down from this AGM.  
Mike Bedford (MB-Competition Chair) gave notice during the year of his intention to stand down from this AGM. 

CD explained that we can confirm that the following have been elected unopposed: 
Joanna Stentiford, Treasurer
Paul Clark, Elected Member
Chris Laundy – Performance lead

CL and PC will be working together within the performance role and working closely with Mavericks and the TSG.
CD confirmed that the board have appointed 2 directors for a 2 year term, Yvonne Adshead and Sally Smith. Also for a 1 year term reappointed director, Gloria Keech, Hertfordshire Mavericks.

CD said that we have a volunteer who will is taking over the competition lead role on the Board, Jan Burke. She and will work closely with MB over the coming year to give a smooth handover.
Members of the board to remain but not due for re-election this year are:

June Snellin, Officiating Lead
Cheryl Danson, Regional Chair. 
Both were re-elected in 2015 for a three year period...
9. Any Other Business
CD presented John Pitts, Linda Swain and Mike Bedford with gifts for their excellent service and support on the RMB.
CD advised that we are introducing the Netball East Honorary Life Members Award for outstanding volunteers who have given exceptional service to the region. The inaugural recipients are: 
John Pitts, Gloria Keech, Brian Worrell, Lynn Jackson, Sheelagh Redpath and Almena Theobald.
Cd congratulated them all on this award, which was in appreciation of their long and excellent service to the region.
10. Close of meeting

The meeting was closed at 2.15pm.
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